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Plague

Plague is a disease caused by the bacteria Yersinia pestis. There are three different forms of plague,
depending on how a person becomes infected:  

Anyone can get plague.  The bacteria is usually found in rodents and the fleas that bite them.
Pneumonic plague is the most serious form and the only one that can spread between people. 

Talk to your doctor if you think you have plague. Plague is diagnosed
based on signs and symptoms and confirmed with a blood test or biopsy.
Plague is a very serious illness but is treatable with antibiotics.  Treatment
is most effective when started as soon as possible.

Other symptoms of plague may occur, depending on how a person becomes infected. Symptoms
appear 1-7 days after being exposed. 

Bubonic plague causes headaches and swollen, tender lymph nodes (also called buboes).

Septicemic plague causes abdominal pain, bleeding into the skin and organs, and shock. 

Pneumonic plague causes pneumonia with shortness of breath, chest pain, cough, and sometimes
bloody or watery mucus. 

Pneumonic plague
happens when people
breathe in droplets that
have the bacteria in them
when an infected person
or animal coughs. 

Bubonic plague is caused
when the bacteria enter a
break in the skin, like during
a flea bite. This is the most
common form. 

Septicemic plague is caused
when the bacteria get into
the bloodstream.
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For More Information
 
1. www.maine.gov/dhhs/plague

2. www.cdc.gov/plague

You can also call Maine CDC at 1-800-821-5821.

Risk Factors

In the United States, plague is most common
in the southwest, including Arizona, Colorado,
and New Mexico.  Plague also occurs in other
parts of the world. 

People are at most risk of plague in areas
where they may encounter rodents or their
fleas, including ground squirrels, chipmunks,
and rats. This may include homes that provide
food and shelter for these rodents. 

Prevention

Wear protective gloves
when handling animals. 

Use an EPA-approved
repellent during outdoor
activities to prevent
exposure to fleas. 

Keep fleas off of pets by
applying flea control
products.  

If you travel to areas where plague occurs: 

Avoid contact with
rodents and fleas.  Do not
camp near rodent
burrows. 

It is possible that plague could be used in a biological attack to sicken people. Maine CDC, along
with other public health authorities, prepares for the possible, but unlikely, event that this could
happen. 


